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Big Band Evening 
Big Band music back by popular demand! 
 

Following a sell-out performance last year, Doug has booked the          
Kaleidoscope Big Band to play the New Life Church on Saturday, 
18
th
 June.  

The band will play a variety of classic, swing, ballad, salsa, Latin 
and funky tuneséfrom Count Basie and Duke Ellington through 
to Weather Report and The Big Phat Band. They are led by    
saxophonist and musical director, Phil Shotton. 

Last year's guest vocalist, Corinne Andrews, is also promised to 
be back. She thrilled the audience with fine singing,                   
accompanying the band with a selection of all-time classics,  
Tickets, priced at Ã10.00 are now on sale at the Information Centre at the 
Town Hall, or from Doug. All proceeds from the event are in aid of        
Rotary's own charities. 

As with the popular 'Last Night at the Proms', planned for later in the year, 
the event is informal and the audience can bring food and drink into the 
hall. 



Rotary Staff Corner - John Hewko 

General Secretary and CEO of Rotary ϥnternational and       
The Rotary Foundation 

This month, we feature John Hewko, General Secretary and CEO of Rotary International 
and The Rotary Foundation, who has a fascinating background and very personal link to 
Ukraine. 

My parents, Lu and Natalie Hewko, fled the advancing Soviet 
armies across war-torn Europe ð from Ukraine to the refugee 
camps in southern Germany ð and then began a new life in the 
United States. My desire to give back to the country that         
welcomed my parents with open arms is what motivated my    
interest in public service. My father was a Rotarian and served 

as president of the Rotary Club of Clarkston, Michigan. He also helped 
start the Rotary club in Kyiv, Ukraine, where I am a charter member. The 
TV series Perry Mason partially inspired me to be a lawyer. My wife, 
Marga, is from Argentina, and we got married there in December 1989. 
Two weeks later, we moved to Moscow. After Mikhail Gorbachev came to 
power and opened up the Soviet Union, the law firm of Baker McKenzie 
approached me, asking if I would help establish its  office there, and I later 
served as its managing partner in Kyiv and Prague. I'll never forget an 
amazing historic experience in Ukraine. I had the opportunity to be    
involved in Ukraine's independence movement after the failed August 
1991 coup in Moscow and the subsequent collapse of the Soviet Union. In 
March 1992, I spent several days with experts in Prague and hammered 
out the initial draft of Ukraine's first post-Soviet constitution. To be there, 
to help a new country get off the ground, was the thrill of a lifetime. My 
Andy Warhol 15 minutes of fame came on 24 August 1991, when the 
Ukraine parliament called for a referendum to  support its declaration of 
independence. The day before, political leaders and advisers from the non
-Communist opposition had prepared a series of important decrees that 
the parliament was to debate and hopefully approve. But they had no copy 
machine. Fortunately, I had access to a small copier. I took the documents 
and spent all night making more than 400 copies. At 7 the next morning, I 
dashed over and handed the copies to the deputy head of the opposition. 
Parliament then deliberated over the decrees and declared independence 
six hours later. Without those copies, I wondered é My father was an  
avid reader of the Rotary magazine. He used to read it from cover to 
cover. In 2010, an advertisement caught his eye: Rotary was looking for a 
new general secretary. My father ripped the page out of the magazine and 
wrote a note on it, half in English and half in Ukrainian, that I should apply 
for the job ð and then he mailed the ad to me. Two lessons I took 
away from this experience: Always listen to your dad ð and great things 
happen when you read the Rotary magazine. You should read about 
Rotary's Action Plan because it represents the future of our organization 
and serves as our strategic road map. It's exciting, and we have begun to 
undertake a number of important initiatives to bring it into reality.          
One pillar of Rotary's strength is its deep roots in the community. The 
key is to find that sweet spot ð to keep our focus largely local, because 
that is where members have the greatest satisfaction and sense of        
accomplishment, yet make sure that these local activities are strategically 
channelled so that we can have a greater global impact. 

https://my.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/about-rotary/action-plan


Presidentôs Patter 
This month my patter is brief as my term of  
office as your president is now coming to an 
end as I handover the reigns to Kevin in July. 
Yes, we have had some difficult times with 
covid etc, but I have thoroughly enjoyed being your president 
these past 2 years and I think we have come out of it in a much 
stronger position. Itôs been a team effort and I want to thank all 
members for their support. The future of our club looks      
promising and I look forward to working with you all in          
supporting our new president. 

Stew. 

District News 
Kevin and Wendy represented our club at this 

years district assembly at the Village Hotel in  

Warrington. Our District Governor Eric Russell 

led an excellent, informative day and it was 

great to see a packed room with 110            

attendees. One of the aims is to increase impact and to allow district to 

do this is for all clubs to let DG Eric know their achievements, but when 

he asked clubs for feedback only 1/3 respond, hopefully with better  

feedback it will allow district to publish the amazing work that is going on 

and as such, raise awareness of the impact our district is making. 

Our club is one of 44 clubs out of the 67 clubs in our district to be      

supporting end polio now donations ï well done everyone. 

22 clubs in our district received foundation 

awards for local projects in 21-22, district would 

like to get that up to 30 in 22-23 - please speak 

to our foundation team leader Ian      Robinson 

if you have ideas. They would like to see clubs 

setting goals on Rotary central and for 25 clubs 

to achieve a presidential citation, more on this 

at our AGM. 

DG Eric has acquired an incredible Rotary show case ð the iron lung, 

this brilliant exhibit built by a 

Rotarian highlights the awful 

experience of polio sufferers 

and the fantastic achievement 

of Rotary in nearly eradicating 

this terrible disease. The    

trailer is free to book and can 

be collected from the sWarrington area - letôs discuss 

how we can use this brilliant exhibit.  

Ukraineðas you read in the last newsletter, our district has been      

successful in acquiring a $25,000 grant to support Ukraine refugees in 

our district. The amazing news is that there is more to go for, but the first 

grant has to be spent first. Ian Robinson, our appeal co-ordinator      

supported by John Redfern has submitted an application to district to 

support refugees in our community - fingers crossed our appeal is     

successful! 

SAVE THE DATE - Saturday 22nd October, dis-

trict conference will be at the Lancashire Cricket 

Ground - this promises to be an inspirational day, 

letôss make sure we have a good representation. 



Classic Car Show - Update 
Stag roars in to Rotary    
Classic Car Show and Road 
Cruise. 

Joan and Peter Buck bought 
their 1971 Triumph Stag in 
1997 when a total rebuild was 
started. Due to rebuild    
problems, and not accessing 
some   original parts easily 
etc., it didnôt get on to the 
road until 2007. 

                        

They have tried to keep the car as close as possible to the original      
specification but were forced to compromise and fit electronic ignition,     
silicone hoses, and modern lights. The car has been converted to run on 
unleaded fuel. 

Swimathon presentations 
Rotary Swimathon money used to support three local worthy causes. 

Rotary-Congleton presented cheques for Ã1,400 each to three worthy local 
causes as a result of this year's Swimathon event help at Biddulph Leisure 
Centre in March. The beneficiaries were The Christie, Macclesfield, The 
Congleton League of Friends and the Congleton Less Able Club. 

The three organisations were chosen by the Rotary Club in recognition of 
the work that they do for the benefit of the people of Congleton 

Swimathon Organiser, Rtn. Eric Westwood presented a cheque to Louise 
Dawson from the Macclesfield Christie Hospital.  

Eric also presented a cheque to Denis Murphy on behalf of the League of 
Friends in support of Congleton Hospital.  

Jean Mellor received a cheque from Eric. Jean is co-ordinator of the Less 
Able Club which provides a varied programme of activities for people with 
mobility issues. 


